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       hen we began weekly Urgent Care in 2020, we hoped 30 patients 
would receive care. That number actually makes me chuckle! Fast forward 
to August 2022, and in just one Saturday we treated 101 patients! It’s 
solidified now more than ever – the need isn’t going away --   iinn  ffaacctt,,  tthhee  
nneeeedd  ffoorr  hheeaalltthhccaarree  ccoonnttiinnuueess  ttoo  ggrrooww..  IItt  rreeiinnffoorrcceess  oouurr  ccoommmmiittmmeenntt  aanndd  
ddeeddiiccaattiioonn  ttoo  tthhee  ppeeooppllee  ooff  HHaaiittii..  

Sometimes it’s difficult to fully grasp or understand the complexity and 
challenges in Haiti, but what is very easy to understand is the heart of our 
mission. We’re ensuring that mothers get the help and education they need 
from pregnancy to postpartum and also breastfeeding support. Without 
us, a new mother wouldn’t have access to vitamins, education, lactation 
support, and community. Healthier mothers mean healthier babies.

FOTCOH is there.  

Thank you for your continued support for adults and children in Haiti.

In hope and health,

eet Edy, our new Clinic Coordinator in Haiti.

Earlier this year, we promoted Edy Jean Phillipe to 
this new position. Edy has continually shown his 
commitment to the people of Haiti since he began 
working at FOTCOH in 2017. He’s reliable and an 
excellent communicator (even improving his English 
so he can liaison with the team stateside).

He began working at the clinic as a security agent 
during the Vital Health Clinics and has been working 
with our Country Director, Boyer, to expand his 
operational and managerial skills. Boyer shared that, 
““II’’vvee  ttrruusstteedd  EEddyy  ssiinnccee  wwee  hhiirreedd  hhiimm  aass  aa  sseeccuurriittyy  
gguuaarrdd..  HHee  hhaass  aa  bbiigg  hheeaarrtt  aanndd  iiss  aann  iimmppoorrttaanntt  ppaarrtt  ooff  
tthhee  FFOOTTCCOOHH  tteeaamm  iinn  HHaaiittii..””  

Edy has been essential in bringing supplies to the 
clinic via Port-au-Prince. He works with local vendors 
in Port-au-Prince to transport WASH filters, buckets, 
pharmaceuticals ,and medical supplies while safely 
avoiding areas with the most gang violence. He also 
works with FOTCOH’s 50+ employees, including the 
doctors and nurses, to create accurate health clinic 
reports. Executive Director Nathan Ruby elaborates 
that, "Edy is the #2 person at the clinic and is in 
charge when Boyer is traveling. His role is 
essential to our organization's growth. We're 
proud to have him as a part of our team." Thank 
you to Edy for your dedication to serving families in 
Haiti!  
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“I’ve trusted Edy since we hired him as a security 
guard. He has a big heart and is an important part 
of the FOTCOH team in Haiti.” 

An All-Time Record!

I’m thrilled to share that 2022 was a monumental year for FOTCOH. With the 
support of our dedicated staff, volunteers, and donors like you, we impacted 
17,446 people! What an amazing achievement!  This record would not have 
been attainable without FOTCOH’s commitment to providing healthcare 
services to the underserved population in Haiti.

Even with our successes, challenges persist in the turbulent political and 
social climate of Haiti. One of the significant hurdles we are navigating is 
the increased expense to deliver essential medicine and supplies to our 
clinic. The political unrest and gang activity continue to disrupt supply chains 
and increase costs. 

As we dive into the second half of the year, our 
dedication to providing accessible and high-quality 
healthcare remains unwavering. Thanks to our Haitian-
led team of providers and staff, we’re committed to 
facing whatever obstacles come our way and continue 
making a difference in the lives of those who need it 
most. It’s humbling to witness the impact we have made 
on so many lives, thanks to your continued support.

Let’s keep this momentum going and keep spreading 
hope and healing to those who need it most.

With gratitude,

Nathan Ruby

Limited Edition 
FOTCOH Merch

Available 
July 10th-31st, 2023

We’ve heard the resounding requests and seen 
the support from our incredible community of 
volunteers and donors. You’ve been asking, and 
now, it’s finally happening! 

We are delighted to announce the arrival of the 
much-awaited FOTCOH merchandise, allowing 
you to proudly display your support and make 
a lasting impact in Haiti. Show your support for 
FOTCOH and shop our tees, hats, and coffee 
mugs online beginning July 10th. Every purchase 
supports the people of Haiti, providing them 
with vital healthcare services and support. All 
merchandise will be printed and sent after the 
fundraiser ends on July 31st! 

Scan this QR code or go to 
bonfire.com/store/fotcoh/ to shop this 
limited-edition merch fundraiser!

SUMMER 2023



In Memory of our Faithful Volunteers      

All Hands In:
Together We Create Hope Through Partnerships

I

Dental Program Expansion

We faced significant supply and transportation issues 

last year but finally have delivered enough equipment 

and dental supplies to set up a ‘real’ dental office 

at the FOTCOH clinic. A full time dentist on staff (Dr.

Cayard) and new equipment means we will advance 

from performing only tooth extractions to actually

saving teeth with dental fillings in 2022. What a boon 

for the patients we serve! Our next goal will be 

providing preventive care in 2023.- Dr. Kate McGinn

ur dental program is expanding from tooth extraction only to a full dental preventive care
program under the leadership of our Haitian dentist, Dr. Cayard Johnson. Expanding the 

program with the current supply chain challenges and T
undertaking! Our Director of Operations, Ken Kersey, and Volunteer Dental Program Director
Dr. Kate McGinn, have been essential in navigating this 10-month long process to get new
hardware. Thanks to the Jones Day Foundation for their support and investment in this program
expansion. We couldn’t have done it without you!

The initial support from the earthquake last August 
allowed us to immediately send 600 water

impacted by the earthquake. Recent challenges with 

impacted. Fortunately, our localexperts,who have dedicated
years to FOTCOH, are managing these challenges on
the ground and adapting to customs changes as they

devastating earthquake, and we’re so grateful for the

Earthquake Update

O

T

Working through the night to prepare water filter deliveries.

The WASH team distributed water filters and hygiene kits and 
educated communities on safe hygiene practices

Dr. Kate McGinn

last about
10 years!

Did you know?

   n the past few months, FOTCOH has lost two dedicated 
volunteers and long time supporters of FOTCOH. 
Dr. Clifford Brown was a dentist and oral surgeon and 
Dr. Kent Bryan, a nephrologist, who along with his wife, 
Linda, went on 13 trips to Haiti leading teams and recruiting 
many other volunteers. Their stories are of good people 
making a difference in the world.

Our heartfelt condolences go out to their families and 
friends and we are grateful they chose to help others 
through sharing our mission.

F           oorr  oovveerr  1100  yyeeaarrss  tthhee  WWoorrlldd  HHeeaalltthh  OOrrggaanniizzaattiioonn  
((WWHHOO))  hhaass  ppaarrttnneerreedd  wwiitthh  FFOOTTCCOOHH  ttoo  pprroovviiddee  
vvaacccciinneess  ffoorr  cchhiillddrreenn  aanndd adults.     Working through 
the Haitian Health Ministry (HHM), vaccines for VPI 
(Vaccine-Preventable Diseases), Pentavalent (5-in-1 
vaccine protects against diphtheria, tetanus, 
whooping cough, hepatitis B, and Haemophilus 
influenzae type B), Rota Virus, and Nomo Coq, as 
well as Vitamin A shots are provided for children 
from 6 months to 7 years of age. Preventive care, 
like vaccines, helps set children up for a healthier 
future and decreases the cost of care long-term. 

Yvon Jean and Wilfrid Charles provide vaccines at 
the Vital Health Clinics for children and occasional 
tetanus shots for adults. Having these providers 
right outside the door makes it easier for parents to 
get care in one place rather than try to plan trips to 
dispensaries that are not always open and don’t 
always have the necessary vaccines.

Executive Director Nathan Ruby explains that:

eessppeecciiaallllyy  wwiitthh  ccuurrrreenntt  vviioolleennccee  pprroohhiibbiittiinngg  eeaassyy  ttrraavveell,,  hhaavviinngg  
mmoorree  sseerrvviicceess  iinn  oonnee  llooccaattiioonn  mmaakkeess  iitt  mmoorree  lliikkeellyy  ppaattiieennttss  wwiillll  ggeett  

tthhee  ccaarree  tthheeyy  nneeeedd..
“ “

With the current violence prohibiting safe travel, having more 
services in one location makes it easier and more likely for 

patients to get the care they need.

“ “
Lending a Hand in Haiti

In April, despite the turbulent social climate and escalated violence in Haiti, FOTCOH co-founder Dick 
Hammond traveled to the clinic after a long absence.
 
Driven by his steadfast dedication to serving others, and despite the risks involved, Dick was 
determined to visit the clinic during the 2-week Vital Health Clinic this April.

Haiti is a dangerous place to travel and it was Boyer’s experience that made this trip possible. With 
the assistance of Boyer, who has extensive knowledge traveling in Haiti, Dick safely navigated 
traveling from Florida to Port-au-Prince to Cyvadier.

“I really wanted to see what kind of 
progress had been made at the clinic but 
I didn’t want to be responsible for taking 
other people with me and possibly 
putting them in harms way. That’s why 
I was adamant that I wanted to go by 
myself. I’m not a hero, I’m not brave, but 
it was the only way I thought I would feel 
comfortable.” 

Dick was able to witness FOTCOH’s hard-
working staff of 50+ Haitians running the clinic 
and the positive impact they are making on 
the lives of others. After 3 days of travel, staff 
and patients were overjoyed to see Dick. They 
gathered around him, expressing their heartfelt 
thanks for the assistance and care they have 
received. It was a humbling experience for him to 
once again see the resilience and strength of the 
Haitian people.

“They remembered me. It meant a lot to me. After 
4 years, it meant a lot after all that time. People 
would come up and tell me what we had done for 
them and they were so thankful. And that their lives 
were so much better and it wouldn’t have been that 
way if not for our help.” 

Co-Founder Dick Hammond Visits the Clinic for the First Time Since 2019

Nurses welcome Dick to the clinic



Lending a Hand continued...

“Boyer was very concerned about me and every 
time I left the building, there was someone there 
to take me around the grounds with a chair.  
Whenever I had to stop, I could sit and rest.  
Haitian people are very wonderful people. I love 
them very much.”  

When asked what he wished people knew about Haiti, Dick 
shared:

“I wish they knew how great the people are. The 
people are happy and always smile. The first time 
I went to Haiti, I met a community of people that 
were wonderful. They were welcoming. They 
welcomed me. I wish more people knew how 
loving they are and more people would reach out 
to help the Haitians.”

Dick and Dr. Nelson meet with former 
surgery patient, Baby Dani and her mom

Dick waiting en-route from 
Port-au-Prince to Cyvadier

Surgery is performed at a local hospital 
while Dick looks on
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With the current violence prohibiting safe travel, having more 
services in one location makes it easier and more likely for 

patients to get the care they need.

“ “
The instability in Haiti continues, with violence and gang control gripping Port-au-Prince. This has 
made traveling within the country incredibly challenging, especially when it comes to reaching places 
like Jacmel. Limited flights and unreliable departure schedules have made it even more complex. 

“Haiti now is in chaos. We have a lot of violence in PAP and 
gangs are in charge. The big challenge we have right now 
is traveling. You have to fly to get to Jacmel and flying isn’t 
easy – now we only have one plane. 

When Dick was in Haiti, we ended up staying 3 nights 
in Port-au-Prince because securing a flight to Jacmel is 
unreliable.”

- Boyer

With COVID, beginning in 2020, many clinic staff feared they would lose their jobs due to closures, but 
that’s not what happened at FOTCOH. We saw the need for healthcare more than ever and operations 
never ceased. We made changes and the clinic stayed open. 

“Everyone was so happy - even the patients -  with the changes to the clinic arrival 
and check-in process, new technology systems for patient records, and more”

- Boyer

Since the changes in 2020, the feedback has been overwhelmingly positive. Patients and staff alike 
say, “Thank God you’re here, and it’s better than ever.”

Country Director Andrè Boyer  
Shares the Latest in Haiti

Boyer and Dick en route to Jacmel

Clinic staff celebrate Co-Founder Dick Hammond
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Each June the FOTCOH board gathers in Peoria for its Annual Meeting weekend.  The weekend begins 
with a Saturday evening social reception and dinner.  This is an important time for the board.  Currently, 
FOTCOH board members come from 7 different states.   Re-connecting with each other and renewing 
friendships make for a stronger board. 
 
The daylong meeting on Sunday focuses on updates about the clinic as well as finances, fundraising, 
programs, and administration.  Additionally, substantial time is dedicated to each program as staff 
report on successes, challenges, future plans, and goals.  
 
The highlight of this year’s meeting was Dick reporting on his trip to the clinic. 
 
The annual meeting is also the time when the board digs deeper into FOTCOH’s vision and mission. 
Haiti is constantly changing and what works today will not work tomorrow.  Defining a clear vision is 
crucial to ensure a strong, sustainable future for FOTCOH

Annual Board 
Meeting

Strengthening Connections and Shaping the Future

Pictured:
Back row: Dr. Patrick Renick, Marty Hammond, Jenna Ford, Sue Wozniak, Ken Kersey, John Zamer 

Front row: Dianne Gootee, Dick Hammond, Barb Hammond, Nathan Ruby 
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You’re invited to join the Hammond Founders Circle
The Hammond Founders Circle monthly giving program propels our mission, and 
most importantly, gives us the revenue consistency to grow our programs. You have 
the power to ensure that more and more patients are treated every single month at 
our clinic! Visit  fotcoh.org/hammondfounderscircle/ 
to become a member!

Show Your Support Board of Directors

Dr. Patrick Renick
President

Michael Henderson
Vice President

Brian Hersey
Treasurer

Jenna Ford
Secretary

Ernie Aud

Dr. Brian Bamberger

Julie DuBois

Dick and Barb Hammond

Marty Hammond

Jim Kaltenbach

Dr. Garron Lukas

Sue Wozniak

John Zamer

This fall you’re invited to share 
the love #ForHaiti on your social 

networks here: 
https://givebutter.com/forhaiti or by scanning the Qr Code. 

Many people are unaware of the challenges and ongoing 
needs that Haitian families encounter each day. Together, we 
can lift the voices of the Haitian people and continue to grow 
FOTCOH’s life-changing programs and resources that they 
count on each week. 
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With Gratitude to  
OSF HealthCare Saint 

Francis Medical Center
We’re so thankful for our generous corporate partners including OSF 
HealthCare Saint Francis Medical Center. Thanks to OSF for their continued 
support, generosity, compassion, and commitment to improving the lives 
of the Haitian people. Together, we will continue to make a profound 
difference in the healthcare landscape of Haiti.
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You’re invited to join the Hammond Founders Circle
The Hammond Founders Circle monthly giving program propels our mission, and 
most importantly, gives us the revenue consistency to grow our programs. You have 
the power to ensure that more and more patients are treated every single month at 
our clinic! Visit  fotcoh.org/hammondfounderscircle/ 
to become a member!

Show Your Support Board of Directors

Dr. Patrick Renick
President

Michael Henderson
Vice President

Brian Hersey
Treasurer

Jenna Ford
Secretary

Ernie Aud

Dr. Brian Bamberger

Julie DuBois

Dick and Barb Hammond

Marty Hammond

Jim Kaltenbach

Dr. Garron Lukas

Sue Wozniak

John Zamer

This fall you’re invited to share 
the love #ForHaiti on your social 

networks here: 
https://givebutter.com/forhaiti or by scanning the Qr Code. 

Many people are unaware of the challenges and ongoing 
needs that Haitian families encounter each day. Together, we 
can lift the voices of the Haitian people and continue to grow 
FOTCOH’s life-changing programs and resources that they 
count on each week. 


